
Staffing Update  
 
We are very sad to be informing you of two members of staff who will be leaving us at the end of this 
half term. 
 
Fleur Maxwell-Middle, who has been working with us for 11 years in the school office, has taken up a 
Compliance & Governance role in the Warriner Trust central team. This is such an exciting 
opportunity for Fleur and is a role which will utilise her skills amazingly well. We have managed to 
recruit a new office manager, Claire Clarke, who will begin working with us after the half term holiday. 
I am sure you will join me in wishing Fleur the best of luck in her new role and in welcoming Claire to 
our team. 
 
Sam Lovesey, who has been working in our Robins class for the past year has been given the 
opportunity to become a preschool manager in Badby Primary School. Again, we are very sad to be 
losing Sam from our school team, but know she will be an amazing preschool manager and wish her 
all the best of luck for the future. 
 
We do currently have a job advertised for a teaching assistant to work in our school. If you are 
interested, or know someone who might be, please look at the advert here:  
 
https://www.warrinermultiacademytrust.co.uk/page/?title=Vacancies&pid=123 
 
Bob Moore Football 
We have six children from Kingfishers taking part in the Bob Moore Junior Cup on Sunday. If you can 
come along to Boddington Playing Fields from 1pm to support, I know the children would appreciate 
it. 
 
Whitemoor Lakes meeting 
We would like invite all Owls parents to a meeting on Tuesday 12th October at 6pm. This will be an 
opportunity to discuss all the details of the trip and ask any questions. 
 
Harvest 
Thank you so much for the donations we have already received for GrowKids, you can continue to 
drop off donations until Monday morning. We will look forward to seeing you all in our Harvest 
Festival service at 9.30am at St Leonard’s Church. 
 
Odd Socks Day and Antibullying week 
Monday 11th November marks the start of anti-bullying week and we will be supporting this initiative. 
We would like to remind you that we are taking part in the Odd-Socks day on the first day back. This 
website gives you information about why we will be wearing odd socks: https://anti-
bullyingalliance.org.uk/anti-bullying-week-2023-make-noise-about-bullying/odd-socks-day/what-odd-
socks-day 
 
Half Term Dates 
A quick reminder that we break up for the half term break at 3.20pm on Friday 25th October (After 
School Club will still be open until 4.30pm). We return to school on Monday 11th November. 
 
PTA 
Please see the attached flyers for information on the Christmas events being run by the PTA 
 
Xmas Cards 
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The order cards for the PTA Christmas Cards have been put in the children’s bags, please can you 
ensure that all orders are placed before half term. 
 


